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§ 312.68 Inspection of investigator’s
records and reports.

An investigator shall upon request
from any properly authorized officer or
employee of FDA, at reasonable times,
permit such officer or employee to
have access to, and copy and verify any
records or reports made by the investi-
gator pursuant to § 312.62. The investi-
gator is not required to divulge subject
names unless the records of particular
individuals require a more detailed
study of the cases, or unless there is
reason to believe that the records do
not represent actual case studies, or do
not represent actual results obtained.

§ 312.69 Handling of controlled sub-
stances.

If the investigational drug is subject
to the Controlled Substances Act, the
investigator shall take adequate pre-
cautions, including storage of the in-
vestigational drug in a securely locked,
substantially constructed cabinet, or
other securely locked, substantially
constructed enclosure, access to which
is limited, to prevent theft or diversion
of the substance into illegal channels
of distribution.

§ 312.70 Disqualification of a clinical
investigator.

(a) If FDA has information indicating
that an investigator (including a spon-
sor-investigator) has repeatedly or de-
liberately failed to comply with the re-
quirements of this part, part 50, or part
56 of this chapter, or has submitted to
FDA or to the sponsor false informa-
tion in any required report, the Center
for Drug Evaluation and Research or
the Center for Biologics Evaluation
and Research will furnish the investi-
gator written notice of the matter
complained of and offer the investi-
gator an opportunity to explain the
matter in writing, or, at the option of
the investigator, in an informal con-
ference. If an explanation is offered but
not accepted by the Center for Drug
Evaluation and Research or the Center
for Biologics Evaluation and Research,
the investigator will be given an oppor-
tunity for a regulatory hearing under
part 16 on the question of whether the
investigator is entitled to receive in-
vestigational new drugs.

(b) After evaluating all available in-
formation, including any explanation
presented by the investigator, if the
Commissioner determines that the in-
vestigator has repeatedly or delib-
erately failed to comply with the re-
quirements of this part, part 50, or part
56 of this chapter, or has deliberately
or repeatedly submitted false informa-
tion to FDA or to the sponsor in any
required report, the Commissioner will
notify the investigator and the sponsor
of any investigation in which the in-
vestigator has been named as a partici-
pant that the investigator is not enti-
tled to receive investigational drugs.
The notification will provide a state-
ment of basis for such determination.

(c) Each IND and each approved ap-
plication submitted under part 314 con-
taining data reported by an investi-
gator who has been determined to be
ineligible to receive investigational
drugs will be examined to determine
whether the investigator has submitted
unreliable data that are essential to
the continuation of the investigation
or essential to the approval of any
marketing application.

(d) If the Commissioner determines,
after the unreliable data submitted by
the investigator are eliminated from
consideration, that the data remaining
are inadequate to support a conclusion
that it is reasonably safe to continue
the investigation, the Commissioner
will notify the sponsor who shall have
an opportunity for a regulatory hear-
ing under part 16. If a danger to the
public health exists, however, the Com-
missioner shall terminate the IND im-
mediately and notify the sponsor of the
determination. In such case, the spon-
sor shall have an opportunity for a reg-
ulatory hearing before FDA under part
16 on the question of whether the IND
should be reinstated.

(e) If the Commissioner determines,
after the unreliable data submitted by
the investigator are eliminated from
consideration, that the continued ap-
proval of the drug product for which
the data were submitted cannot be jus-
tified, the Commissioner will proceed
to withdraw approval of the drug prod-
uct in accordance with the applicable
provisions of the act.
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